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West Bay PAC Meeting Minutes-9:00am, February 7, 2020, Learning Commons
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1. Welcome and Call to Order:

Adoption of February Agenda and January Minutes

2. Guest Speakers- Amber Pascual and Erin Crawford-District Physical Literacy Mentors
The purpose is to increase physical literacy skills for all 14 schools in the district. They assess a run, a hop, a backward balance walk, a throw and a kick. They also provide resources on the website and also workshops aimed at supporting physical literacy. 

The goal is simply to get kids moving more often as well as increasing the teacher's capacity to teach these skills so that they just become part of daily practice. With the increase of these skills, confidence increases, which enables them to value movement and to have the motivation to continue to move and become active for life. The long term goal is to decrease mental health concerns. The majority; over 50% of our children from five to 18 are not physically active enough.
This goes far beyond just the typical PE class. It is about integrating movement into daily routines in the classroom. For example students can hop or skip in the hallways.
In terms of the results, about 2,700 students to go from the competency level of about 22% in the fall to a success rate of between 60 to 72%.

The provincial government just awarded sport for life a $3.4 million. They took this program that's in West Vancouver and put it into 20 other districts in BC. So from the top down, something's working here and it's taking everybody to make it happen.
One suggestion that came up was support for more pick-up sports for kids who couldn’t make the cut for the school teams. And also perhaps team sports for the younger grades.
3. Chair’s Report- Tanja Imhoff

a. Lunar New Year – We want to thank Tina and her amazing team that included Joanna. It was amazing. We heard nothing but rave reviews from teachers, from parents, from kids.
b. Bingo – We want to thank Chris and Jason for the event. The first night was a little bit quieter than the second night, but there was definitely lots of energy and screaming and enthusiasm. We will be losing Chris next year so we may need a new bingo lead if anyone's interested. We have Jason for one more year, so I'm sure he'll be keen to be the color again. We did talk at our exec meeting about revamping bingo for next year to potentially drop it down to one night to really make it exciting.
i. Charging for equipment use – the bingo equipment seems to be in hot demand and we might start charging for its use. We are currently only taking a deposit.
c. Vaping Talk - this is one of the better talks, but the turnout wasn’t big. There were practical tips on how to talk to our children about vaping. It wasn't just some facts and talk to your kids. It's, here's a technique, here's an approach. She is a clinician who has had these conversations with addicted teens in her practice. A handout of the talk will be posted on the website.
d. Nowruz/Navroz New Year Celebration March 12 - Sara Mohamadkhani – Still looking for volunteers. It will be a format similar to lunar new year.
e. Kitchen - our current kitchen has been torn up. The renovation is well underway. Flooring has been chosen and we're just about to choose some appliances. They haven't given us an update. They originally set four weeks, but they're doing some minor abatement because there's lead in the green paint.


So that they are anticipating a quick turnover. We have donated most of the old kitchen equipment, so we have a long list of things to be replaced, which we may add to the gala wishlist or just ask the general community if they have something that they would like to donate. So stay tuned for that.

4. Principals Report- Kim Grimwood

a. Lunar New Year Celebration – Went really well and wanted to acknowledge all those who made it a success
b. Hot Lunch – A thank you to Joanna on Wednesday for quickly organizing pizza when the regular hot lunch didn’t show up
c. Volleyball - our grade seven volleyball teams are up and running. Ms Grimwood and Mr. Darling are coaching the boys and then Ms Huggett are coaching their girls this year. Our boys volleyball team has 24 boys. it's almost too many because a lot of kids are sitting on the bench during the games, but there's been a lot of practices happening and they're coming along.
d. Lockdown Drill - this is part of our safety plan as a school. We do this once a year. We do 10 drills in a school year; six earthquake or six fire drills, three earthquake drills, and a lockdown drill. It is more for us, our teachers and our staff than it is for the kids. 
i. it's about us as adults in the building knowing our procedures if something happened.
ii. Scary aspects are downplayed and focused on hiding and keeping quiet
iii. Most of the time its really more about keeping kids inside the building when wildlife gets too close for comfort.
e. School Board Highlight - every year each school presents at the school board meeting a highlight, something they're proud of. This year we've decided we want to highlight action and the action that our children take on a regular basis.
f. World Mother Tongue Day - it's an acknowledgement that our students who enroll with us are not always speaking English as their first language. Many of our students speak three to four languages and we want to honor that. We want to honor and help them incorporate some of that language on a daily basis.
i. we've got an action club to promote world mother tongue day. The students have said 90% of students value using language as part of their learning and should be included more in our lessons. For example, repeating part of a presentation in their mother tongue.
g. Jump Rope for Heart Day - We had a representative from the heart and stroke foundation give a presentation to the kids about being heart-healthy and what that looks like. They have the opportunity if they want to do fundraising and we've got a month and then there'll be an assembly at the end where we'll all jump rope.
h. Pink Shirt Day - we also realize it's important to talk about kindness and inclusion all year round. So our grade threes  have decided to lead pink shirt day.
i. Musical - We're working on sets and costumes. If you have a student in grade five through seven, you are allowed two tickets per performance.
j. Westvan Run – March 7-8 - Your kids are invited and welcome to participate. There's a child run, a 1K, a 5K and a 10K.
k. Youth Week and Gimme five Initiative – for the grade sevens. In consultation with their career ed class, they've been working with Ms. Patterson and representatives from the district of West Vancouver.
i. They've been learning how to do public speaking. They've had professionals teach them how to make a pitch. And basically what they're doing is from a youth's perspective.
ii. They will have a chance to present their ideas at the community center to the mayor and members of the council.
iii. They have been working hard on their Gimme Five presentation. Ideas included a youth bus and more stores that appeal to youth.
5. Treasurer’s Report – Chen Tan
a. Bingo - we received $1,316, but we spent $1,012, so we've made $304.
b. Hot Lunch Second Term - $60,000 in orders with a cost of $57,000.
i. The elimination of drinks took a significant amount off the profit since last year’s net profit was about $30K.
ii. More volunteers are needed. The request was also posted on the bulletin.
6. DPAC Report- 
a. Hot Lunch Vendors - April 22nd at 5:00 PM - They will be having an open house where you can test food vendors as well as hear about the nutrition requirements for hot lunch.

i. Helen Young who is the district nutritionist is available to talk at PAC meetings as well. If you are interested in having her, please contact Sara Mohamadkhani.

b. Sleep Week – March 8 – they wanted, at time change to do fun things like a district wide pyjama day and sleep logs. It's a district wide.

i. They've been looking at how so many people are not getting adequate sleep.

ii. They know sleep has a direct link to physical activity. So if we're not getting enough sleep, we are also not getting enough physical activity because we don't have the energy to do it. If we're moving enough through the day, we're tired enough to fall asleep at night. So it's a bit of a chicken and an egg there. And so we're hoping to tackle both pieces.

c. “Like” screening – April 15 - a documentary about our lives on social media. “Like” provides insight from kids, parents and experts on how social media has changed today’s definition of human connection. The screening will be followed by a panel discussion.
d. Traffic Committee - they suggest that there are any major traffic concerns. Please bring it to the committee.

e. Mini Grant - West Bay is only one of three schools that applied for it: $300 It has been renewed for this year.

f. Teacher’s contract status - they're currently in a holding pattern and they're in collective bargaining, so there's still a media ban.

i. There is an ELL funding issue regarding how the federal government should be providing more support.

g. Coronavirus - this district is referencing Vancouver Coastal Health guidelines. A few parents were concerned not enough is being done. VCH released a letter suggesting that people who have travelled to Wuhan or Hubei provinces do a self quarantine.

h. Sentinel Hockey Academy – will shut down at the end of the year. The program has gotten so large, it'll just doesn't have the space. it started off with one hockey team. Now it's up to 14 with some 75 kids. Its affecting catchment kids who cant get into the school.
i. Changing world of education presentation – regarding how governments spend money on education. Some areas that we should be focusing on were brought up.
i. ELL has grown from 400 students to 1200 in ten years. So the program will need an increased budget.

ii. Technology is changing everything from e-sports, AI to security.

iii. Most schools are moving towards natural playgrounds and outdoor learning spaces.

iv. Soft competencies such as critical thinking and collaboration are being more sought after by employers. So we should focus on those. The student driven climate crisis movement is a good example of that.

v. Health and Wellness is trend of the future.

vi. Entrepreneurial-ism also seems to be a major future trend as more and more kids seek out this path

vii. indigenization of the curriculum. So they've currently got a formal relationship with the Squamish band. Schools have to be more flexibility with course selection.

viii. Classroom upgrades. Since most of the money is going to education, little is left for the physical classroom itself. That’s where PACs come in and raise funds.

j. Assessments - awesome presentation from Ian Kennedy and Liz Hill. It's basically about  the difference between a formative assessment and a summative assessment. It will be posted onto the websites.

i. formative assessment is ongoing throughout a term and looking at what the kids may need and what the kids already know and adapting the teaching to that. 

ii. summative as to this is a test and this is what they know right at this moment.
7. Committee Updates: 

Traffic-Candice Montgomery – Currently looking at an end of February completion since they hit some bedrock that they didn’t expect.

· It is quite messy since one small issue such as people not following the rules or a car breaks down can lead to serious delays.

Gala- Anita Algie – Wishlist still in the works. That and the letter should be finalized by month end.
· Getting discounted hotel rate

· Construction company should be contacted for a donation since the school has put up with a lot of inconvenience

After School Programs Committee – 
One of the best responses so far with 32 people completing the survey. Some of them even approached us to get involved.

· People mostly wanted indoor activities

· The most requested type of activity is STEAM related such as robotics

· Other highly requested activities included sports (both individual and team), language, arts and crafts

· There were volunteers interested in leading floor hockey and Lego programs

· It would be easier if a teacher can lead it otherwise there would be a criminal record check as well as a $2M liability insurance coverage. Feedback from the district suggested that they can be considered clubs rather than programs. So parents can participate in facilitating a club if they want to.
8. New Business: 
a. Upcoming Fundraisers
i. Donut sale – Feb 12 – limit one per child
ii. Shredded – March 7 - Western United way church will have a shredding truck. Grade 7s will be helping out.
iii. Groceries Bagging – April 4 – Students will be at the Superstore in North Van

9. Parent Feedback - Mrs. Espenhain – Feedback was requested to see how Westbay is doing in terms of meeting certain objectives. Here are some of the highlights:
a. There was a lot of positive feedback regarding global awareness and current events from immigration to pollution.

b. Another area of positive feedback including promoting student action to implement what they are learning such as taking action through the various fundraisers such as tree planting. Students were keen to spread the word.
c. There was some feedback regarding Freshgrade and how some teachers are more active on it then others. Sometimes, the system gets the dates wrong. Also, parents were not clear when it will be updated.
d. Kids generally find the learning environment stimulating. One parent brought up how her child was very excited when it came to outdoor learning. The music program was also brought up regarding how it was connected with physical literacy.

Questions/Comments? 
Adjourn 

Attention Parents: All interested parents are invited to stay after the PAC meeting to meet with Mrs. Espenhain and answer a few questions and give feedback in preparation for our IB evaluators.
Next Pac Meeting: March 13, 2020 in the Learning Commons

